

2022年广东省深圳市南山中考模拟试卷

英语

注:满分为70分。

_	、完开	乡填空。阅读下面统	短文,从短文后所约	答A,B,C,D四个i	选项中选出最佳选项。(共1				
小	题,每	手小题10分)							
1.		The Merchant Of Venice (威尼斯商人) is grouped amongst Shakespeare's comedies							
	(1) the humorous portrayal of the jew Shylock, and the happy resolution of the								
(2) , especially since the second world (3) , it has been hard f									
to accept the plays humour at the expense (价钱) of the jew. A political (4)									
unintended by Shakespeare is now read into the play. Therefore, the student of the Merchant									
Venice must always bear in (5) the current view of the play. Increasingly, S									
	is seen as a stranger in a strange land:lonely and ill treated (6) , Malvolio in twelft								
	night is now raised up as a hero in some quarters. Some would argue that the play has become								
	every bit as tragic as Macbeth or Othello. However, this is tragedy (7) the loose,								
	modern sense rather (8) the traditional genre in which Shakespeare wrote more convincingly (令人心悦诚服地). It might be contended that the play explores the difference								
	betwe	as Romeo and Juliet and the							
				in a manner compara	able (类似的) to Coriolanus.				
	(1)	A. resemble	B. because of	C. differ from	D. take place in				
	(2)	A. ending	B. starting	C. beginning	D. training				
	(3)	A. celebration	B. assembly	C. war	D. struggle				
	(4)	A. report	B. message	C. record	D. expectation				
	(5)	A. heart	B. eye	C. thinking	D. mind				
	(6)	A. regrettably	B. differently	C. similarly	D. eventually				
	(7)	A. under	B. in	C. on	D. because				
	(8)	A. than	B. then	C. about	D. as				
	(9)	A. problem	B. exile	C. emotion	D. love				
	(10)	A. of	B. at	C. between	D. with				

二、阅读理解。阅读下面短文,从短文后所给A,B,C,D四个选项中选出最佳选项。

2. If you travel in some area in India, you'll be lucky enough to be waited on by special guides—monkeys. Dressed in waistcoats, these monkeys are always ready to serve you. Hungry, you only need to point to your own stomach and they'll lead you to the nearest restaurant. Thirsty, the monkeys will lead you to a bar. Tired, you put both of your hands behind your head and the monkeys will take you to the nearest hotel. Don't feel puzzled when they put out their hairy hands to you after the service is done. They are just asking for a little money as a tip. After that, they wave their hands as if they are saying goodbye to you.

Believe it or not, the little guides are from the school for monkeys in India, where they



were trained for one year to get their "diplomas" (文凭). They are not the only monkey students in the world. Some are being trained as nurses in an American medical college. These monkeys are about to look after patients and help them with housework after school.

扫码查看解析

A three-year-old monkey named Helen has learned to turn on and off the lights, play a recorder and open doors and windows when he is told to. In Malaysia where coconut trees reach high up to the sky, monkeys would climb to the top and pick the coconuts as ordered. Once the job is done, they would rush to their master, hoping to get some wild fruits as a reward.

- If you want to have a rest, what should you do to the monkeys?
 - A. Point to your own stomach. B. Put both of your hands behind your head.
 - C. Close your eyes. D. Shake your head.
- What does "tip" mean? (2)
 - A. 尖端. B. 提示. C. 指点.

- D. 小费.
- How long was a monkey trained to get their "diplomas"?
 - A. One year.
- B. Two years.
- C. Three years.
- D. We don't know.
- (4) Helen can do these things except in the passage?
 - A. turn off the light B. play a recorder C. open doors
- D. pick the coconuts

- What is the passage about? (5)
 - A. A monkey named Helen. B. Working monkeys. C. How to train a monkey for work.
 - D. Some tips about travelling in India.
- 3. Taking care of pets can be a great way to teach children responsibility, but it's important to be realistic. If you're keen on bringing an animal into your home and you've designed a plan for its proper care, here are some choices.

FISH

First—time owners should consider getting cold—water fish as no tank heater is required. They should research what kinds of fish get along in the same tank, and be aware of life expectancies—some goldfish can live up to 20 years.

RABBIT

Though rabbits, or nickname bunnies, may seem like a lovely choice, they can live up to ten years and require an amount of care similar to that of a dog or cat. They have their special diet needs, and often don't behave well around small children. Each year, quite a lot of Easter bunnies become homeless when families feel tired of them.

GUINEA PIGS (荷兰猪)

These small animals are ideal starter pets. Their cages must be cleaned daily, and they require toys to keep their ever growing teeth in check. Once they're used to the new way of life, guinea pigs need daily exercise in a small room without cracks or holes for escape. They don't want to be alone, but if you get two, make sure they're the same sex or they'll have babies. **BIRDS**

Fond of a fixed timetable, birds require feeding at the same time each day. Cages should cleaned daily and disinfected weekly. Birds clean themselves by bathing in dishes of water and grow in cages big enough to spread their wings and fly a short time.

- As a beginner to raise fish, what had better you do in a tank?
 - A. Get some cold—water fish, which get along well.



扫码查看解析

- B. Get some warm—water fish, which get along well.
- C. Get some cold—water fish and some warm—water fish.
- D. Get only one cold-water fish or warm-water fish.
- (2) According to the passage, which of the following about guinea pigs is TRUE?
 - A. They like to live in a small room with cracks or holes.
 - B. Owners should clean their cages very often. C. Guinea pigs are the best pets.
 - D. They prefer to live alone.
- (3) Why do a lot of Easter bunnies become homeless?
 - A. They have their special living condition needs. B. They need a balanced diet.
 - C. They don't get well along with small children. D. They are sick very often.
- (4) What does the underlined word "fixed" mean in Paragraph 5?
 - A. Regular.
- B. Repaired.
- C. Full.
- D. Mixed.

- (5) Who is the passage mainly written to?
 - A. Officers working for SPCA. B. Staff from the local zoo.
 - C. Reporters for the Animal World. D. Kids hoping to raise pets at home.
- 4. There's a new frontier in 3 D-printing that's beginning to come into focus food. Recent development has made possible machines that print, cook, and serve foods on a mass scale. And the industry isn't stopping there.

Food production with a 3 D printer, a cook can print complicated chocolate sculptures and beautiful pieces for decoration on a wedding cake. Not everybody can do that – it takes years of experience, but a printer makes it easy. A restaurant in Spain uses a Foodini to "recreate forms and pieces" of food that are "exactly the same," freeing cooks to complete other tasks.

In another restaurant, all of the dishes and desserts it serves are 3 D-printed, rather than farm to table.

Sustainability (可持续性) The global population is expected to grow to 9. 6 billion by 2050, and some analysts estimate that food production will need to be raised by 50 percent to maintain current levels. Sustainability is becoming a necessity. 3 D food printing could probably contribute to the solution. Some experts believe printers could use hydrocolloids (水解胶体) from plentiful renewables like algae (藻类) and grass to replace the familiar ingredients (烹饪原料). 3 D printing can reduce fuel use and emissions. Grocery stores of the future might stock "food" that lasts years on end, freeing up shelf space and reducing transportation and storage requirements.

Nutrition-Future 3 D food printers could make processed food healthier. Hod Lipson, a professor at Columbia University, said, "Food printing could allow consumers to print food with customized nutritional content, like vitamins. So instead of eating a piece of yesterday's bread from the supermarket, you'd eat something baked just for you on demand."

Challenges Despite recent advancements in 3 D food printing, the industry has many challenges to overcome. Currently, most ingredients must be changed to a paste (糊状物) before a printer can use them, and the printing process is quite time—consuming, because ingredients interact with each other in very complex ways. On top of that, most of the 3 D food printers now are restricted to dry ingredients, because meat and milk products may easily go bad.

Some experts are skeptical about 3 D food printers, believing they are better suited for fast



food restaurants than homes and high-end restaurants.

扫码查看解析

- (1) What benefit does 3 D printing bring to food production?
 - A. It helps cooks to create new dishes. B. It saves time and effort in cooking.
 - C. It improves the cooking conditions. D. It contributes to restaurant decorations.
- (2) What can we learn about 3 D food printing from Paragraph 3?
 - A. It solves food shortages easily. B. It quickens the transportation of food.
 - C. It needs no space for the storage of food.
 - D. It uses renewable materials as sources of food.
- (3) According to Paragraph 4, 3 D-printed food .
 - A. is more available to consumers B. can meet individual nutritional needs
 - C. is more tasty than food in supermarkets D. can keep all the nutrition in raw materials
- (4) What could be the best title of the passage?
 - A. 3 D Food Printing: Delicious New Technology
 - B. A New Way to Improve 3 D Food Printing
 - C. The Challenges for 3 D Food Production D. 3 D Food Printing:From Farm to Table
- (5) How can we learn from this article?
 - A. Don't put extra energy into irrelevant things.
 - B. The 3 D printing will move towards a brighter future.
 - C. China's prosperity and strength can't be separated from every teenager.
 - D. A real man never goes back on his words.

三、短文填空。以下是一篇短文,阅读全文,六选五还原到原文中,使文章连贯完整。

`	
,	-
	-)

(3)

- A. Actions speak louder than words.
- B. Another proverb says "Love is blind."
- C. He was also famous for his proverbs.
- D. This means that money should not be wasted.
- E. He included many proverbs that he had heard or created.
 - F. You have a whole life ahead of you.

A proverb is a short, wellknown saying that expresses a common truth or belief. Proverbs are found in most cultures and are often very old.

In American history, Benjamin Franklin was a scientist, inventor and writer as well as a leader of the American Revolution. (1)_____

Franklin wrote a book called "Poor Richard's Almanac".

(2) Some of them are still used today, like this one: "Early to bed and early to rise makes a man healthy, wealthy and wise."

Franklin is also remembered for other proverbs like, "A penny saved is a penny earned."

Here are other examples of proverbs that Americans use. The first ones are about love. Some people say, "All is fair in love and war." They mean that anything you do in a relationship or in battle is acceptable.

[4] In other words, when you are in love with someone, you may refuse to see



anything bad about that person.

扫码杏看解析

Here is another popular saying about love: "The way to a man's heart is through his	
stomach." Some people believe that a woman can win a man's love if she prepares his favori	te
foods.	
"(5) "This proverb is true in love and war or other situations. It means that	
what you do is more important than what you say.	
We have to stop here, so we must say, "All good things must come to an end."	
1.	
2.	
3.	
4.	
5.	
、信息匹配。阅读下面六个选项,结合五个问题,选择最佳选项,写在题前括号内.	
A. The Secret Garden, written by Frances Hodgson Bunetta good buy for your children. This	3
book tells a story of an Indian young girl who lost her parents being sent to England to start I	her
new life, where she met new friends and explored all nature's wonders.	
B. Lake Wobegon Days is a collection of humorous stories happened in the fictional (虚构的	J)
American Midwestern small town of Lake Wobegon.	
C. Lies My Teacher Told me is a book written by sociologist (社会学家)James W. Loewen,	who
evaluates (评估) and explores the topics that American history textbooks often leave out and	has
given useful suggestions on adaptation (改编) of the textbooks.	
D. The Fault in Our Stars tells a story about a 17-year-old young girl named Hazel who suffe	ers
from thyroid cancer (甲状腺癌) but still enjoys the rest of her life with her loved ones and ha	as
found the true meaning of life.	
E. The Hall of Horrors is one of 16 books of the Goose Bumps Series. This book tells a horri	ific
and exciting adventure story about two teenagers fighting against a mysterious cat with evil	
powers.	
F. The Picture of Dorian Grey, written by Oscar Wilde, is a novel about a good-looking youn	_
man who sells his soul to his self-portrait (自画像)in exchange for eternal youth (青春永驻)	
(1) Mike is a history teacher in American public school. He wants to find a	
book that can provide him with some suggestions on choosing textbooks for his class.	
Jenny wants to find a book as a present for her best friend Rosie to chee	er
her up and help her find hope in her life again, as Rosie has tough times recently.	
Daniel wants to find a book of stories about small town life.	
Zoe wants to find several books for her little son. She prefers to find so	me
books that are o the same series.	
(5) Max is a big fan of novels with mystery stories. He wants to buy a new	
book of this kind to read.	
、语法填空。	
In China, (1) environment situation is specifically serious. Because Chin	ıa
has the biggest population in the world, and on the other hand, China is a	



(2)	(develop) country, therefore, we need more energy as well as							
(3)	(building), which may lead ((4)	(damage) to					
environment. To protect	et our environment, I (5)		(person) believe we					
should reduce car using	g, try best to preserve (6)	(us) nature	e environment, and of					
course (7)	recycling use of daily consume	rs. Only (8)	this way, can					
we make (9)	environmental-friendly societ	y and benefit our	offsprings					
(10)	(eventual).							
1.								
2.								
3.								
4.								
5.								
6.								
7.								
8.								
9.								
10.								
、写作。								
难忘的初中生活即将:	结束. 你们班计划举行"告别初中	中生活"的主题班	会. 假如你是班					
长,根据以下提示,用	英语写一则通知. 要点如下:							
1、时间;6月26日下午	-3:OO.							
2、地点:301教室.								
3、活动内容:								
1)对老师用话语表达证								
	2)与同学交流暑假计划;							
3)师生合影, 互赠留言.								
参考词汇:look back at say goodbye to express thanks to talk about take photos								
	知开头已拟好,不计入总数.							
Boys and girls,	1 11	1						
The wonderful middle school life will go to the end.								
83								
¥8:								